
SEARCHING FOR A NEW                  

EDITOR FOR THE ADVANCE   

Our Editor Jon Klaus has 
resigned for personal 
reasons and we are looking 
for someone interested in 
carrying on in his place.   

A knowledge of Microsoft 
Publisher would be an asset, 
but is not a requirement.  The 
person volunteering to take 
on this task will have the 
support of Gus Este who will 
help train the volunteer.   

Anyone interested please let 
me know and we will talk. 

President Ed 
edschelenz@rogers.com 

our Poppy Campaign. The 

campaign itself starts on the 

last Friday in October and it 

is what we all swore to 

support when joining the 

Legion - this is the time for all 

members to step up and 

volunteer to participate. Our 

Poppy Chairman, Dave 

Sereda, will be holding a 

Poppy kick-off meeting on 

Tuesday, September 11.            

I will continue to keep 

reminding everyone to 

participate in our campaign, 

until Remembrance Day on 

November 11 has passed. 

ñCome out and support this 

great cause.ò 

General Meetings have 

started up again on every 

third Tuesday of the 

month, at 7 p.m. I hope to 

see many of  you there. 
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Comrade  JOHNSTON, Robert "Bobò        

Passed peacefully in his sleep on Saturday                                 

August 18, 2012 at Longfields Manor at age                                 

71. Beloved husband of Kathy (Mavourneen)                     

Loving father of Kevin and the late Kenneth.            

Grandfather to Sean, Ann -Marie, Mia and                                     

Tyler. Brother to Kathleen Munson (Ernie)                                              

and the late Jean Kent and Shirley Messerschmidt.  

Bob was a veteran who served in the Canadian Army for a short 

period until his honourable discharge, due to health issues. He 

was an Ordinary member of the Royal Canadian Legion since 

the 1960s . His final home Branch was the Barrhaven Branch 

641.  

THE PRESIDENTôS CORNER 

members to 

sign-up early 

and get a 

chance to win   

As I sit here and write this, I 

realize that the first quarter 

of our term for our Executive 

has just passed. Besides 

our normal activities of 

Friday night dinners and 

entertainment, we have had 

our Veteranôs Luncheon, 

Canada Day celebration, 

participated in a food drive 

for the Barrhaven Food 

Cupboard (BFC), and many 

of us enjoyed our sixth 

annual golf tournament. I 

should not be surprised, but 

our membership keeps 

stepping up when they are 

called upon. No matter what 

we ask, we keep getting 

people to volunteer. 

Our Early Bird Membership 

drive started September 1, 

and I strongly encourage all 

 

  

DON`T  FORGET YOUR PLEDGE AS 

A NEW MEMBER TO PARTICIPATE 

IN THE BRANCH`S  ANNUAL 

POPPY  CAMPAIGN  

SIGN UP FOR                                                  

CLEAN THE CAPITAL                                             

SATURDAY OCT. 13, 2012, 10 A.M.  

(Back-up Sunday Oct 14  ) 

On Saturday  Oct 13 at 10 a.m. we will be gathering at 

the Legion for the Fall clean-up of our section of 

Fallowfield Rd.  If you are interested in participating, 

please sign up at the Legion, or just show up. 

For those who are not aware, we have officially 

adopted the stretch of Fallowfield                                                   

Road between Woodroffe  Avenue                                                         

and Greenbank Road. 

We have agreed to clean it for the                                     

next FIVE years in  the Spring and Fall..                                                                   

Ed Schelenz,  

President 

  

Volunteers, make it work! 

Ed                                         
E.R. (Ed) Schelenz, CD 

President, RCL Barrhaven  

Br. 641 

H - 613-843-1088   

C - 613-371-6634                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

your 2013 membership 

dues. 

Our membership now 

exceeds 500 and our 

Membership Chair, Danny 

Desmarais, tells me his 

goal for 2012 is to exceed 

the 550 membership mark. 

I have heard a lot of 

discussion on the upcoming 

Murder Mystery Night and 

everyone is looking forward 

to this event. Iôm told that 

there are only two tickets 

left for purchase. 

Our most important event 

will be coming up in 
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 chance. Canadian troops were 

sent to raid the French coast at 

Dieppe. But the Germans were 

ready for them, and the attack 

became a massacre. Of nearly 

5,000 Canadians sent to 

Dieppe, only 2,000 returned. A 

little  over 70 years later, the 

operation remains divisive: was 

Dieppe an essential trial run for 

D-Day, or a shocking waste of 

lives? 

The End is in Sight 

On June 6, 1944, the Allied 

forces invaded the beaches    

of Nazi-occupied France. 

The Canadians' entry point 

was a stretch of sand code-

named Juno Beach. Many 

would die there but, for the 

Canadian forces, D-Day 

was a triumph that is still 

honoured at home and on 

the beach they called Juno. 

  The Barrhaven Food Cupboard (BFC)           

Needs  Your help. Weõre Running On Empty!!                                                                                                                                                                                       
 The Barrhaven  Food  Cupboard (BFC)  is  a non - profit  agency in                                           

Barrhaven that helps residents in our  community in  their time of need.                                            

The BFC works hard  all  year round to gather food and donations for our                                                

neighbours. As during all summers,  many of us  are focused on enjoying                                  

the weather and spending time with our families. Unfortunately, this                                                   

summer  has brought a strain on the BFCôs supply ï our cupboard is bare!        
   Please consider making a donation and help your neighbours. Donations                                         

to BFC  can be made through  the food bins in  the following  Barrhaven                                               

supermarkets: Food Basics, Loblawôs, Rossô óYour Independent Grocer,ô Sobeys,                                                     

the UPS Store  at 900 Greenbank Road and Barrhaven Legion, Br 641, at 3500                                              
Fallowfield Road.   

                                                                                                                                                                              
 Our neighbours need your help. Next time you go shopping, please pick up some extra non -         

perishable food items and drop them off in the containers provided. Letôs keep our cupboard filled. 
 

         David Sereda, Vice - President,  

         The Barrhaven Food Cupboard                                    Email: davidsereda@rogers.com  

no surprise to Canadians. The 

previous week, a solemn King 

took to the airwaves with an 

address called "Canada at the 

side of Britain."  

 1939-1945: A Soldier's War 

From 1939 to 1945 Canadian 

soldiers, sailors and air force 

personnel lived and died in lands 

far from home. CBC Radio was 

one of the few links friends and 

family in Canada had to their 

loved ones abroad. Through 

reports from the front, 

dramatizations and direct 

greetings from soldiers, CBC 

revealed what life on the 

battlefront was like. 

Carnage at   Dieppe 

It has been called the most 

controversial battle Canadians 

have ever fought. On Aug. 

19,1942, after nearly three years 

of  waiting in England for  a   

                                                                     

War!  Sept. 10, 1939                                    

During  a special session of 

Parliament they approved 

Prime Minister Mackenzie 

King's request that Canada 

join the war in Europe. The 

decision, seen by most 

Canadians as inevitable, 

comes exactly one week after 

England and France declare 

war on Nazi Germany. It is the 

first time that Canadians make 

their own declaration of war as 

a sovereign nation.  

For CBC Radio listeners, the 

announcement comes merely 

as a brief news bulletin 

interrupting regular 

programming. No recordings of 

this   are in the CBC Archives) 

But the news of war comes as  

Canada Declared War On Germany 73 Years Ago -This Month           
Countdown to Victory:  

Day by day, the news got better 

as the Second World War 

wound down in Europe.  But 

with the end of hostilities came 

dark news of hellish 

concentration camps, starving 

civilians and a rocky future for 

U.S.-Soviet relations. 

Love & War 

Surrounded by falling bombs, 

strict rationing and nightly 

blackouts, a generation of 

young women found love. They 

were the war brides: British and 

European women who married 

Canadian servicemen in the 

Second World War.  They 

embarked on a grueling journey 

by ship and train to join their 

husbands and in-laws in a new 

country. Despite  culture shock 

and desperate homesickness, 

they eventually  all  embraced 

their new lives in Canada.  (Gus) 

 Excerpted from the 

CBC                                

ARCHIVES  



 

 

 

   

                        Whatôs in store for you?    

 

Our Advertisers support us -   Please support them!   

Landry   Vanier  

BARRISTERS, SOLICITORS & NOTARIES  PUBLIC  

                            ROD A. VANIER, B.A., LL.B.  

                        BARRISTER, SOLICITOR  

                        & NOTARY PUBLIC  

   90 Centrepointe Drive,                         Bus: (613) 226 - 3336  

   Ottawa, ON                                             Res:  (613) 723 - 3051  

   K2G 6B1                                              Fax  :  (613) 226 - 8767  

 E- Mail: vanier@vanierlaw.on.ca  

Bin Shoppin'  Garden Centre  

Cook & Table  Meals To Go  

Deal Zone  NaturalValue  

DRUGStore Pharmacy  Organic Produce  

Farmer's Market  PC Meat Shop  

Flower Market  PC Mobile  

3777 Strandherd Drive, Nepean    (613) 843 -
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Soldiers of  the Governor Generalôs Foot Guard prepare to raise the 

flag of the USA.  
Councillor  Steve Desroches and Mayor Jim Watson presented  photo 

memorabilia to  U.S. Ambassador David Jacobson.  

Steve and the Mayor flank the U.S. Ambassador  David Jacobson.  

Councillor Steve is also the Deputy Mayor of  Ottawa  and a Comrade  
in Branch 641.  

                                              BARRHAVEN BRANCH  641 ï  HELPED THE  MAYOR  OF OTTAWA   

   CELEBRATE JULY 4TH WITH OUR  AMERICAN FRIENDS AND THE USA  AMBASSADOR      

Submitted by -  Scott.Hayhow@ottawa.ca  

It was a great morning on Wednesday, July 4, 2012 as Mayor Watson and Deputy Mayor Steve 

Desroches hosted a small flag -raising ceremony in honour of our neighbours to the south. United 

States Ambassador David Jacobson, along with his wife Julie and daughter Wynne, joined the Mayor 

and Deputy Mayor on Festival Plaza at City Hall to raise the American Flag in honour of their special 

�G�D�\�����7�K�H���*�R�Y�H�U�Q�R�U���*�H�Q�H�U�D�O�¶�V���)�R�R�W���*�X�D�U�G���%�D�Q�G���Z�D�V���R�Q���K�D�Q�G���W�R���S�O�D�\���W�K�H���Q�D�W�L�R�Q�D�O���D�Q�W�K�H�P�V���I�R�U���R�X�U���H�Y�H�Q�W��
which was followed by a gift presentation to the Ambassador by the Mayor and Deputy Mayor on behalf 

of the City of Ottawa. The Ambassador was presented with three replica photos framed together 

portraying the visit of the late John F. Kennedy to Ottawa in May 1961.   

The ceremony had a great turnout as many came to be a part of the first U.S. flag -raising event at City 

Hall, including members of the Barrhaven Branch of the Royal Canadian Legion, City Councillors, and 

officials of the American Embassy, the American Chamber of Commerce, Invest Ottawa, and the 

Ottawa International Airport Authority.  

 

  

Invitees: Comrades Ernie Hughes, 2nd from the left, Gus Este  4th  

from the left and  Ray Desjardins, 2nd from the right, all enjoyed this  
first ïtime ceremony.  


